St. John’s College Anchal
Anti-Ragging Cell
Report of the Academic Year 2018-2019

Anti-Ragging committee is constituted in the college as per the directives of the UGC,
and the government of Kerala. The Principal is the Chairman of the Committee. Ms Suja
S. Malancharuvil (Convener), Mr Sibi C. Babu, Ms Ronie Thomas, Ms Lalitha Joseph
and Dr. Brilliant Rajan are the members. The aim of the cell is to curb ragging in the
campus. The first-year students are sensitized about the instances of ragging and the steps
to be initiated during the induction programme. Moreover, the toll-free number and email
id to report ragging incidents are displayed on every notice board and on the college
website. A detailed description of this is provided in the handbook (pp. 50-51). Apart
from this a written affidavit is taken from every student who takes admission in the

college that they would never engage in ragging.

A joint meeting of the anti-ragging cell and squad was convened on June 6, 2018. The

decisions of the meeting:

e To sensitize the first-year students and their parents about ragging in the induction
programme.

e To display the toll-free number and email id to report ragging cases on every
notice board and website of the college.

e Posters regarding ant-ragging should be displayed on every strategic point.

e To alert the Faculty Advisers to be vigilant and to report any such incidents,

If any case is reported, immediate enquiry should be made and the case should be

handed over to the Anchal police station.

No ragging case was reported in the academic year 2018-19

Convener Principal




